Clerking Corner

September is the time when I check the Parish Council assets and report to the meeting on safety and any necessary repairs and this year we have to replace the Noticeboard at the Village Hall as it is sadly beyond repair.  The lovely little roof will be kept and we are getting confirmation of a quote for the board itself.  There is one repair to a bench on The Street to be done shortly – the damaged slat was removed in case anyone fell through it!  The telephone box needs the door repositioning so it closes properly and we are getting prices for leaflet slots or to hold books for a book exchange.  If anyone has any other ideas for its use, please contact any of our parish councillors, or myself on the email below.  Otherwise all is in good repair.  The Playing Field Committee have reported to the Parish Council on their safety checks as we are jointly named on the insurance policy, so this goes on record.  In that regard the Parish Council were very pleased that the Committee now had new members and a licensee has been found to open the bar.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Speedwatch training should take place shortly – dates are being arranged.
Coming up next will be a meeting to discuss the Broadland Housing Association application for Exception Housing on Wells Road.  At the time of writing, the application has not yet been validated by North Norfolk District Council planners and therefore is not yet available on their website planning portal.  All documents will be available to see and when they are, we will hold a meeting open to you all, for your comments, which we can consider and relay to the planning department as a consultee. We will ensure all the necessary Covid 19 precautions are in place and if Government restrictions make it impossible to hold a physical meeting we will hold a Zoom meeting.  If you are unable to attend the meeting, we would be pleased to receive your comments emailed to myself.  
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